In this Worst Recession Since the Depression, We Cannot Afford the Astronomical Costs of the Delta Package
The proposed $11B GO Delta bonds would result in debt service costs of $715M/year to the General Fund for the next 30 years.  This would add to the state’s increasingly dismal financial future.  The Department of Finance has projected multi-billion state budget deficits for the foreseeable future.  This summer California’s credit rating was dropped to the lowest of all US states.  
The State budget deficit for the next three years is projected to be a whopping $15B per year or even more.  As bad as they are, these projections, are not worst case, should California’s economy continue to slide.  The proposed $11B GO Delta bonds would add an annual $715M General Fund obligation for the next 30 years.  
Most of the types of projects that would be paid for by this bond have historically been financed by local water districts.  All water utilities in the state have revenue bond authority to finance the types of projects covered by the bond – pipelines, dams, and water management actions.  The need for the State to carry out the financing for these types of projects that have historically been done locally has not been demonstrated.

The proposed $11B GO Delta bonds would finance many Delta projects to benefit the State Water Project and Central Valley Project.  These projects deliver water from the Delta to the San Joaquin Valley and Southern California.

The State Water Project and Central Valley Project were financed primarily by the users/contractors of those projects, those who benefit by receiving the water deliveries.  The lion’s share of costs of both projects has been and should continue to be the responsibility of those receiving water deliveries.  The statewide community of taxpayers should not be burdened with the costs of these projects for which they receive little benefit.  
